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OIL SYNDICATE REPORT 2019 

 

In December 2018, the Syndicate was the victim of a Scam. Our usual 
supplier, UKAY Fuels, was going through a change of personnel, and did not 

actively participate in the bidding for the order, and so I went to a company 
which had been sending me e-mails and flyers for some time. They offered a 

good price, and the order was placed with them, but it became clear as the 
delivery due time approached, near to Christmas, that things were not good. 

I pulled the contract, and placed it with Goff, as I knew that they would be 

able to deliver quickly, and they did a very good job indeed. 
 

If anybody ever sees any advertisements by Evolution Oil, I and several 
other residents would be very pleased to hear about them. They still owe 

several people money, for pre-paid but undelivered fuel. The authorities 
have been informed about the scam. 

 
The February 2019 order included UKAY in the bidding, but they have lost all 

the staff whom I knew and worked with before, and could not match the 
price offered by Goff, who were awarded the contract. Goff's delivery time 

was also far quicker than UKAY's used to be. 
 

The February order was small this year, due no doubt to the spring-like 
weather, especially compared to 2018, when The Beast from the East made 

life a misery. 

 
The next order will be in July this year. 

 
 

David Sloan 

 


